The Methodist Church in Wales

Synod Policy Committee

Minutes of the meeting held at Newtown Methodist church

Saturday 11 February 2017
Present:

Rev Stephen Wigley


Chair

Kofi Amissah, Martyn Boyce, Rosemarie Clarke, Paul Donnison, Anne Farnsworth, Richard Hodgson, Roger Hides, Lorette Hinson, Graham Illingworth, Teddy Kalongo Sue Lawler, Gwyneth Leigh, Joan Meredith, Judith Powell, Flis Randall,  Richard Sharples, Heather Tucker, Roy Watson
James Noyes, Mary Sharples


Youth representatives

Ann Cashmore



Minute Secretary

Apologies:
Phil Challis, Chris Gray, Jack Healey, Martin Lougher, Leslie Noon, Nick Oborski, Hugh John Wilson
01/17
Welcome
Stephen welcomed Kofi Amissah, Heather Tucker, Lorette Hinson, Mary Sharples and James Noyes to the meeting. Opening devotions were taken from the Epistle of James, chapter 5.
02/17
Minutes

The minutes of meeting held 15 October 2016 were amended as follows:

Rosemarie Clarke was added to those present: Leslie Noon was deleted from those present and listed in the Apologies: Bob Gilston was correctly spelled with a “t” and the spelling of Leslie Noon was corrected in two other places within the minutes.
With these amendments the minutes were agreed and signed by the Chair.
03/17
Establishing Synod Policy
1a
CDIM Policy




previously distributed paper

        








         Revised policy agreed 
Communication Policy – amendment to 5e – wherever possible changed to wherever appropriate –







         Revised policy agreed
2
Development plan under SO962
Draft paper was presented for consideration and decision at June 2017 SPC.

· Does not pick up on urban development etc, national discernment of ‘going where we are needed most.’ But should this happen locally?

· Suggestion SLT engage in discussion with CLT where major developments in locality are planned.
· Annual review and update of circuit mission policies in line with stationing profiles.
Extra paragraph be added to reflect the willingness of Synod to engage in discussion with circuits where major developments in locality are proposed.                           Action: SDW
04/17
Implementing Synod Policy

(i) General

Judith Lewis had been appointed accounts examiner. RH expects to be able to bring examined accounts to next meeting.




                 Action: RH
(ii)   Budget for 2017/18


previously distributed paper
Richard Hodgson explained the Budget and Assessments (as set out in the previously distributed papers).
 




                                       Both accepted by the meeting.

Assessments (to include both Synod Budget and Methodist Church Fund allocation) had been capped at a 5% increase. It was accepted that the deployment figures should be taken as of the planned position at 31st Dec, even if some circuits still had vacant appointments.

  Stephen thanked Richard for his work on the Synod’s behalf.

Two Synod appointments are fully funded by grants. By agreeing the budget, meeting agreeing not to fund from Trust 14508, of which members of meeting are also trustees. RH pointed out other expenses which are funded by means of other than circuits. Movement from dependency on rental income of Synod manse is reflected in the budget.

Both the Budget and the Allocation of Assessment - 

                              Accepted

            
(iii)SYWAG





            previously distributed paper
a) Recent events
Fliss reported on The Big Day Out in the south when 50 young people between the ages of 11 and 18 had attended.  It had been a good, enjoyable day.  An event was being possibly arranged in the north.

James reported on his experience on the Jamaica exchange contrasting the different life situations between young people from Wales and those in Jamaica.  The young people of Wales had given a presentation to the Synod in September.  They were all looking forward to the Jamaica young people coming to Wales.

Mary reported on her 2 years ecumenical youth work and being involved in many different denominational youth events.  She had found it an excellent experience and had visited a Quaker group and also the URC youth forum.  She reported that although the other groups were smaller than the Methodist ones they felt more dynamic.  She and other young people had recently been appointed Junior Stewards in their church and the experience was giving them an insight into how the church worked and helping them to meet people of all generations.   

b) Jamaica Youth Exchange

The young people would arrive on Sunday 30 July and would include 10 young people and 3 leaders.  Last year’s participants had been invited to host Jamaica young people in their homes.  They would visit Amelia Trust Farm; Vale of Glamorgan holiday club; the Senedd; Barry Island; Bridgend Outlook Centre for shopping; Abernant outdoor centre; Aberystwyth; and the National Eisteddfod in Bangor.  They would return home via London on 13 August. The Bonnar Trust had contributed £2,000.  There were 9 participants from Wales and at least 5 would attend with their Jamaican friends at every event.

A request was made for approval of the expenditure of £3,000 as a deposit for 50 places at Abernant; some grant money had been received and 35 places were open for Wales Methodist youth to take part; ages 11 to 23.  £300 had also been deposited for the hire of the bungalow at Amelia Trust Farm.           The meeting agreed the financial commitment.
 c) Revised policy.  The current revised policy paper was an up-date of the one submitted to the October SPC and with Cyumru. The up-dated policy as submitted for use and review as necessary. The number of times meetings were held and the membership numbers were somewhat fluid and could be changed as necessary. 
      Revised Policy     paper agreed
d) General

The One Programme was on-going; the project was connexionally funded and churches were encouraged to produce a project for youth involvement.
 In light of the budget presentation, Richard Sharples encouraged Circuits to take up some of the £1,500 budget for youth projects

 Stephen expressed his appreciation to Flis, Richard, James and Mary for their work and contribution to the meeting.
(iv)TMCP
The change in the levy was due to increases in administration charges.
05/17
SPC Business
(i)Llanelli & Carmarthen and Pembroke Circuits
previously distributed paper
The SPC was asked to approve the coming together of the 2 circuits as the new ‘South West Wales Circuit’ from September 2017 in line with the papers and budgets prepared’.        










 Agreed 
A grant application had already been submitted to the Synod Schemes & Grants Committee for administrative support and was under consideration.

Stephen thanked those involved in bringing these two circuits together

(ii)Authorisations
All the necessary paperwork had been received and was correct.  The recommendations were:
Cardiff





Rev Ann Lawrence

Probationer

Neath Port Talbot



Mr Clement Raymond
lay person

South West Wales Methodist Circuit
Mr Ian Legard

layperson All Agreed                                                                                                                                  
Mid Glamorgan Mission
 Deacon Steven Richardson – for a third and final year. Agreed these recommendations would be passed to the Authorisations Committee.

(iii)Sabbaticals
Rev Kate McLelland would take her Sabbatical from January to March 2018 with a 2 week visit to Iona in September 2017. Rev Paul Donnison would be taking his Sabbatical from 20 March to 26 June 2017.  These were approved.

Sue Lawler reported that her colleague Rev Bob Thomas was due to take a Sabbatical before August 2017 but as yet no further information was available. 
This was approved in principle subject to confirmation of the appropriate paperwork at the next SPC meeting 
The meeting was reminded that Presbyters were expected to notify the Sabbaticals Officer to obtain the necessary approvals before beginning their sabbaticals.

Reports from three Sabbaticals were submitted in writing to the meeting.

(iv)Request for closure of Blaenrhondda

Paul spoke briefly to the meeting requesting permission for the Methodist society at Blaenrhondda to cease to meet.  Meetings would close at the end of February; some members would attend Green Street, Aberdare and others Treherbert.    The meeting granted permission.

(v)Request for extension of LP training for Gareth Bennett, Vale of Glamorgan Circuit - 
SDW to convene a small group to consider and report back to the next meeting. 

                                                                                                                          Action: SDW
Rosemarie Clarke reported that the Local Preacher granted an extension in Buckley & Deeside Circuit had completed the studies and the meeting sent congratulations to the Local Preachers’ meeting.                                                             
06/17
Chair’s Business
(a)Stationing up-date
Out of 10 vacancies 8 had been filled with Colwyn Bay & Prestatyn and Welshpool & Bro Hafren outstanding.  Connexionally there were still 50 vacancies.

(b)Pastoral Rev Donald Wright was ill in hospital. Stephen reported on the death of Rev Tom Davies.
(c)Amelia Methodist Trust Farm
The Chair reported on proposals to merge the Trust and the Company so as to form one more effective charity subject to approval from TMCP and the Charity Commission. It was hoped that the merger could be achieved in time for  the new financial year in April 2017.
(d)Candidates and Probationers

The Candidates Committee met on 31 January and two names were forwarded to Connexion, one for the Diaconate and one Presbyteral ministry. It was also anticipated that Manu Tuipulotu would be able to come before the Connexional Committee as an accepted candidate from Tonga.

The Probationers Committee meets on 2 March when four people would be involved.  One, a local appointment in the specific Circuit; the other 3 would be for full acceptance connexionally.
07/17
Matters to/from Related Bodies
(i)Methodist Council




previously distributed paper
Cathy’s report was received by the meeting.  Stephen commented that the review of training would be returning to Council in April.  Cathy would finish her term as representative in September 2018 and a lay representative was needed.

(ii)SLT
Jean Lang, Safeguarding Officer – South was retiring on 31 March 2017 and the process to find a replacement was underway..  Jane Ellis, the new Safeguarding Officer-  North was settling into her role.

(iii) Synod was aware of the need for an EDI officer and a person was being considered.

(iv)Synod Cymru Review - Wales Synod have been asked to contribute to the review and a  response had been sent to  Rev Jennie Hurd, Chair of Synod Cymru.

(v)Y Cyngor
The YWAG policy would be discussed at the forthcoming meeting.  There was a proposal to appoint a Tourism/Heritage Ambassador.  The investigation into the possibility of   an LEP option in Builth Wells can now be explored locally without need for input of Wales Synod. 
08/17
Ecumenical Matters
(i) Commission for Covenanted Churches

Further consultation by the Faith & Order Panel was in hand considering interchangeablity of ministry.
Bishop Joanna Penberthy would be enthroned as the first woman bishop in the Church in Wales later this afternoon. It was agreed Stephen would send greetings to her on SPC behalf.
(ii) Christian Aid
Roy Watson reported that income was down and a reduction in staff was necessary.  However, this would not affect Wales.
09/17
Next Meeting
Saturday 17th June 2017 Meeting at Newtown Methodist Church, 10am for 10.30am
1

